WENONAH HISTORICAL SOCIETY

The Wenonah Historical Society

Vol. 1

Issue No. 1

January, 2003

Next Meeting Friday January 10th at the Wenonah Community Center

There will not be a formal program for the meeting; instead it will be a session for becoming acquainted with the new officers of our organization and a discussion of plans and programs for the coming year 2003.

President:

Rocco Doto

Vice President: Jack Sheppard Sr.

Secretary:

Eileen Caraker

Treasurer:

Carol Wiltsee

Corresponding Sec.:

Betty MacLeod

Trustee:

Vicki McCall

Please attend and make your thoughts known on our important responsibility of seeking out, accepting, preserving and displaying the historic photos and artifacts constituting the history of our proud and beautiful town.

(Former) President's Letter by Vicki McCall

It is hard to believe this is my last letter as President. I have truly enjoyed the honor of serving as an officer of the Wenonah Historical Society. I thank all of our long-term members who have been so generous with their time and expertise. Without your help, I would not have been able to accomplish the many goals we set. Like many of you, I will miss the company and stories of our two favorite Wenonah residents, Jane Ramsay and Milton Webb. I am so very grateful for having known them and so honored to have called them "friend".

Our new officers come to you with a lot of energy and commitment to this town. I know that under their leadership we will see many new accomplishments. We should all welcome them and offer whatever help we can. It is as a team that we make a difference. Step up and let your voice be heard. Every contribution, no matter how small it may seem, is a huge step towards keeping this Historical Society alive. Let's keep up the hard work that people like Jane Ramsay, Milton Webb, Jack and Jean Ehlers, Jack Sheppard, Rachael Knissel, Betty Macleod, Lucy Schulz ...just to mention a few...have done for so long!

This is a WONDERFUL town and in the spirit of the season, lets' remember that, as in Bedford Falls, Wenonah captures the spirit of Community and Friendship... it is why we all have chosen to live here. Truly, "It's a Wonderful Life"!

Thank you all for the opportunity to serve as your President and HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!!

The severe snowstorm of last week blocked the trains cutting off communication with the outside world, causing considerable anxiety to those of our townsman doing business in Philadelphia.

Saturday morning a heavy run was made on the grocery stores, and by noon those who had not done their marketing had little hopes for Sunday dinner.

Postmaster Eldridge reports no mails delivered from Friday of last week till Monday of this due to the storm.

Miss Rena Moore accidentally shot herself while examining a revolver.

A number of interesting young people formed themselves into an amateur choir Wednesday evening last in the Methodist Episcopal Church and in rendering the music for the service assisted the pastor very materially.

The boys having cleaned the snow off the ice at Wenonah Lake are indulging themselves in the healthful pastime of skating.

It is understood that "The Inn" will be opened very early in the spring. There is no reason why this beautiful and home like house cannot be made a success.

Thomas W. Synnott and wife and Clayton Synnott have gone to Lake Worth, Florida where they will remain several weeks.

Clifford Farr, whose family are residing in Philadelphia for the winter visited us last week. (Quite a few people wintered in Philadelphia)

Another one of our oldest inhabitants has passed away. Mrs. Christina Allen, widow of Josiah Allen, who was buried from the residence of her granddaughter, Mrs. James Carey on Friday. Mrs. Allen was among the first settlers here, her family being among the oldest in the county.

The Musical Society met last Tuesday at the residence of I.P. Eppiesheimer and decided to continue the class rehearsal for another quarter.

The supper given by the W.C.T.U. in Noblitt's Hall last week was a very successful one.

Samuel Whitney was visiting friends here last week. (He and his brother Thomas founded the Whitney Glass Works, founded the Glassborough bank and were large stockholders of the West Jersey and Seashore Rail Road)

The borough was treated with a sensation on Friday last. Francis Williams and his wife while walking along one of our thoroughfares got into an altercation over some of their domestic affairs. Francis became very much excited and forgetting his vows to be good and true struck his spouse with great violence; fearing that the blow was fatal he skipped for parts unknown while Rebecca went to the magistrate and laid out a complaint of assault and battery with intent to kill. The dusky pair resides in Jericho.

Little Ed Benson feels a foot taller than any of his comrades - he caught a live muskrat.

Richard Clark has a very spirited horse, a trotter. His proud spirit rebels at being hitched to a delivery wagon and at times gives an exhibition of his rebellious spirit by running away. Last week while in charge of Will Price went into a mad gait and before his driver could bring him down to the delivery wagon trot he succeeded in making kindling wood of a portion of the vehicle.

The West Jersey ferryboats experience great difficulty in crossing the river on account of the ice. On Sunday many people walked across the Delaware River from Camden to Philadelphia on the ice.

Dr. Harry A. Stout is quite busy dispensing pills and plasters. This cold weather has caused a great deal of sickness, the prevailing disease or complaint being cold or la grippe.

The young people, with a good sprinkling of older folks, calling themselves the Wenonah Assembly, met last Saturday night at Noblitt's Hall and indulged in the favorite pastime of a dance and progressive euchre.

We regret to learn that the good-natured Blair Smith is compelled to sit by the heater and nurse a very bad cold (he had the first drivers license issued in Gloucester County)

There are quite a few Episcopalians in our borough. If they would encourage the work in the little mission chapel of St. Barnabas, over at Mantua, by their presence it would materially help the lay reader in charge of that work.

Gloucester County Constitution Woodbury, New Jersey February 1895